SPECIAL INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

THURSDAY 14 MAY 2009 AT 10.00 AM

PRESENT:
Councillor Bainbridge (Chairman), Councillors Mrs Farmer, Hendry (as substitute for Cllr Styth) Knapton, and Mrs Vasey.
IOS.44/09
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Mrs Patrick, Mrs Rutherford and Mrs Styth.
IOS.45/09
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest affecting the business to be transacted.

IOS.46/09
SCRUTINY ANNUAL REPORT
The Scrutiny Manager (Mrs Tibbs) submitted report (OS.04/09) apprising Members of specific changes to the text of the Overview and Scrutiny Annual Report for 2008/09 subsequent to its circulation to all scrutiny Members on 11 March 2009.  

Mrs Tibbs reported that the changes had been made following discussion at the meeting of the Scrutiny Chairs Group on 18 March 2009.  She outlined the Constitutional requirement for the Scrutiny Annual Report and outlined the process used to produce the 2008/09 Annual Report.  Mrs Tibbs added that a proposed protocol for agreeing the process of approval of the Scrutiny Annual Report in future years was also set out within report OS.04/09.

The Overview and Scrutiny Annual Report had been considered by the City Council on 28 April 2009; copies of the Annual Report, together with an Excerpt from the Minutes of Council (C.69/09), were also submitted.

The views of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee would be passed to the Special meeting of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 14 May 2009.
Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following observations:

(a) There was concern that the removal of the word ‘Overview’ might have a detrimental affect on the relationship between Overview and Scrutiny and the Executive.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committees carried out a wider role than just the scrutiny of Executive decisions.

(b) Members did not want the appointment of Chairman and Vice Chairman to be a mandatory requirement within the Constitution, expressing the view that political influence should be kept out of the process as much as possible.

Members added that they felt that Council’s Carousel meetings to appoint the Chairman was unnecessary and suggested that the Chairman be appointed at the same time as the Leader using the same process.

(c) In response to a Member’s question Mrs Tibbs clarified that the proposed change to the Forward Plan would mean that items for consideration by Overview and Scrutiny were selected by the Chairman or the Committee and items would no longer be automatically added to the agendas.
(d) Members commented that they were happy that the Annual Report be considered by all three Overview and Scrutiny Committees in the future and that Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny took the lead on the matter.

Members asked about reinstating the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee back in the Constitution and agreed to give consideration to this in the future.
(e) Members also felt that consideration could be given to formalising the Scrutiny Chairs Group.

RESOLVED – 1) That the comments and observations of the Committee be forwarded to the special meeting of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee;

2) That the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure rules in the constitution are not amended to include the requirement of the three largest political groups having one scrutiny Chairman and one Vice Chairman on Overview and Scrutiny Committees and that that the selection of chairs is kept as an informal agreement between Group Leaders;
3)  That consideration be given to abolishing of the Council’s Carousel meetings for the selection of Chairman and Vice Chairman;
4)  That the new names of the scrutiny bodies should continue to include the word ‘Overview’;

5)  That the Forward Plan process be amended so that each item has a date on which it could come to a Scrutiny Committee if the Committee wants to consider it;

6)  That recommendation (ii) of Report OS.04/09 be agreed.

[The meeting ended at 10.20am]

